
Ask The Theologian                                                              
Monday June 29, 2020 (Ask the Theologian)                                       
Dr. Randy White                                                                 
http://youtu.be/XlUSnvuPQxk                                                     
                                                                                
and good morning ladies and gentleman                                           
welcome as a theologian on this Monday                                          
delighted to have you for biblical                                              
theological and worldview questions                                             
always a delight to start a new week and                                        
be with you and to see what good and                                            
wonderful things that you have to say                                           
and we want to take your questions on                                           
Facebook on YouTube on Randy white                                              
ministries dodgy or dot-com wherever you                                        
are whoever you are however you are                                             
let's talk looking forward to it and we                                         
have a question that came in from                                               
advance from Janice and Janice says dear                                        
dr. white Michelle Bachman dr. Andy                                             
woods and other respected theologians                                           
said that when Trump signed the Trump                                           
peace plan designed by his Jewish                                               
son-in-law in January that the curse                                            
came to our nation because or the curse                                         
came to our nation through covet and                                            
when he moved the embassy to Jerusalem                                          
remarkable blessing came to our land                                            
Michelle Bachmann said that she and                                             
others had asked Trump to please cancel                                         
this peace plan so that possibly we can                                         
save this country from the virus and the                                        
communist takeover what do you say well                                         
well well you know on issues like this I                                        
would say that we have had a situation                                          
in which I think way too often even                                             
dispensationalists have got caught up                                           
into failing to recognize that we are                                           
not in an era in which God is providing                                         
direct blessings and direct curses on                                           
two nations you know I remember a number                                        
of years ago Pat will Rob                                                       
Pat Pat 700 club guy that Pat is that                                           
Robertson that there was a earthquake I                                         
believe it was that came upon Haiti                                             
and he declared that this was the                                               
judgment of God and those on those of                                           
the particular frame of thinking often                                          
would take something bad that has                                               
happened and of course declare it to be                                         
the direct hand of God done over and                                            
over and over again it is really                                                
completely at the whim of the particular                                        
theologian on how you connect these                                             
these issues now on this we've got two                                          
issues one is Trump moved the embassy to                                        
Jerusalem pour out blessings then Trump                                         
gives a peace plan that didn't fit the                                          
view of certain evangelicals are                                                
fundamentalist therefore pour out a                                             
curse I take a little bit different view                                        
on this in fact I might even say a                                              



fundamentally different worldview my                                            
worldview is that God today is dealing                                          
with individuals there is no Jew nor is                                         
there Gentile now that doesn't mean that                                        
God has abandoned his promise towards                                           
Israel towards Abraham and the Jewish                                           
people may it never be Paul talks about                                         
this very clearly what it means is that                                         
for this time in which we live there is                                         
a silence of God and that God is not                                            
directly dealing with Germany and China                                         
and Ethiopia and the United States and                                          
Canada and Australia and all these other                                        
countries of the world that God is                                              
leaving us during these days in which he                                        
has given us the full the full                                                  
revelation of his word he's leaving us                                          
to say do what you want do what you want                                        
I have offered you a gift of eternal                                            
life I've offered you the full                                                  
revelation of the mystery and everything                                        
else that you need to know do what you                                          
want there are some natural blessings                                           
and some natural curses but those are                                           
very different I think that                                                     
Cova is it's a in a sense a natural                                             
curse if the Chinese made it in warfare                                         
they made it no doubt directed to the                                           
United States because we're the enemy                                           
here and it got loose before they                                               
intended for it to get loose that's a                                           
natural consequence of the kind of                                              
activities that you are doing now God                                           
did not create the coronavirus to punish                                        
President Trump I don't see how you                                             
build that kind of theology and he                                              
didn't create an increase in the stock                                          
market an unprecedented increase in the                                         
stock market to bless President Trump                                           
President Trump has done some good                                              
things president prompt has done some                                           
bad things sometimes the good things are                                        
treated with utter disrespect other                                             
times the bad things are just accepted                                          
with open arms because society is kind                                          
of stupid and so I'm gonna disagree with                                        
Michele Bachmann and dr. Andy woods and                                         
probably like 10,000 other preachers on                                         
this one in my regard that says we live                                         
in a different age and the problem here                                         
is not completely rightly dividing the                                          
problem is this assumption that God                                             
directly blesses or curses the United                                           
States of America because of what the                                           
president does now there's certainly                                            
indirect blessings and indirect curses                                          
if there were not then I wouldn't vote                                          
but obviously there are indirect                                                
blessings and curses it does affect our                                         
daily lives so we look at it and we say                                         
hey who's going to vote my values who's                                         
going to lead my values judeo-christian                                         



values Western civilization there's                                             
really no choice in that in this coming                                         
election in terms of parties and you                                            
begin to carry that out so you know                                             
again the challenge becomes that this it                                        
becomes total eisegesis                                                         
to know that Kovan is due                                                       
directly associated with Trump's peace                                          
plan becomes eisegesis now my view on                                           
the peace plan by the way is different                                          
anyway is the peace plan utopia no is                                           
the peace plan the kingdom of God no but                                        
that will come not by might nor by power                                        
no by President Trump nor his son-in-law                                        
even that the ultimate peace plan is                                            
going to come with the Prince of Peace                                          
he is going to come and establish the                                           
kingdom President Trump cannot put forth                                        
a proposal that is good enough for                                              
Israel that God is going to say I think                                         
I need to bless the United States                                               
because of that I think his peace plan                                          
by the way was a step forward a little                                          
bit dead on arrival but I think it was a                                        
step forward I think that to have a step                                        
forward is better than sticking in                                              
status quo where you are you know                                               
remember that President Obama's peace                                           
plan was status quo the Green Line 1967                                         
lines stick they're not up not up not an                                        
inch further president Trump went way                                           
ahead of that in bringing that about and                                        
I think that that is a good thing I                                             
think the problem a lot of us have self                                         
included is that we want we we want                                             
everything and we wanted all taken care                                         
of                                                                              
and it's pretty difficult to take care                                          
of that in politics it's a little you                                           
take what you can get sometimes                                                 
unfortunately but that is the political                                         
realm in which we live thanks Janice for                                        
that question ahead of time Robin had a                                         
question Robin now from Florida rather                                          
than Taos had a question that came in                                           
yesterday and it had to do with the                                             
sermon in Revelation chapter 10 verse 11                                        
she had a question about the text of                                            
Scripture that we were looking at and on                                        
the right side of your screen he said                                           
unto me thou must prophesy now I pulled                                         
up rather than young as I usually have                                          
on                                                                              
I pulled up the the new American                                                
Standard and it says and they said unto                                         
me okay they and he that ain't the same                                         
thing one is you know the second person                                         
singular ones the second part of the the                                        
second person plural he they they he not                                        
the same thing but all the Bible's                                              
regardless of translation they all say                                          
the same thing I mean that's what the                                           



evangelical preachers told me it's how                                          
it all says the same thing except that                                          
it says very different things that means                                        
then one is the Bible and one is not I                                          
know I said that very bluntly but that's                                        
true I have formerly nasty stained                                              
fingers I used the nasbe for years and                                          
years and years they told me in seminary                                        
that it was the most literal and                                                
conservative translation in the English                                         
language there was and so I swallowed                                           
the kool-aid and I said God it's the                                            
most liberal conservative translation                                           
there is I said it for years it's the                                           
most liberal Polly want a cracker of                                            
liberal and Polly want a crap baba                                              
excuse me I'm having a hard time getting                                        
out I was a parrot for all those years                                          
because the seminary professors told me                                         
they told me because their professors                                           
told them and their professors told them                                        
and their professors told them probably                                         
want a cracker but they didn't really                                           
stop and look and they told me it's all                                         
the same anyway okay he said they said                                          
revelation chapter 10 and verse 11 what                                         
have we got let's go to the Greek right                                         
here Revelation chapter 10 here is the                                          
word right here lagaye and it is the                                            
third person singular let's go to the                                           
critical texts and there it is no I want                                        
you it's this word right here then                                              
wonder in this little box right here                                            
just just eyeball that if you will                                              
because you'll see that is a different                                          
word notice it's the second word in                                             
verse 11 so here's the critical text and                                        
here is the Textus Receptus both start                                          
with chi                                                                        
here it is he says there it is                                                  
they say okay so truth is the new                                               
American Standard translated correctly                                          
the question is did they translate the                                          
correct thing there's a big big                                                 
difference on that isn't it one of them                                         
translated a different text but they all                                        
say the same thing except they don't say                                        
the same thing they say a different                                             
thing so you've got to say what am I                                            
going to do I can trust the evangelical                                         
professors because they have found to be                                        
over the years                                                                  
utterly trustworthy absolutely they have                                        
displayed that there's no reason to                                             
question them at all or I can say you                                           
know down through the ages the church as                                        
a whole has received this particular                                            
text knowing that those other texts were                                        
out there and yet they received this one                                        
and the vast vast vast vast majority of                                         
the texts have this one but I'm going                                           
with the professor the professor by the                                         



way that comes out of a point of view of                                        
German rationalism that is that you                                             
cannot trust the text I picked up this                                          
bold book the other day of the a study                                          
of Genesis and Exodus someday I'll go                                           
with it I just it was sitting around the                                        
church here here it is presented to                                             
First Baptist Church Taos NM Xmas 1956                                          
there you go bye af Watson I think af                                           
Watson was actually a pretty well-known                                         
Baptist preacher so in 1956 this wasn't                                         
yesterday he presented this little book                                         
right here a study of Genesis in Exodus                                         
I picked it up and I said oh it's from                                          
the Methodist book concern well that                                            
ought to be a nice conservative                                                 
and I began to look at it over here and                                         
I begin to see that it tells me about                                           
Genesis and the origins of Genesis and                                          
how Genesis came from the J source and                                          
the e source and the deep source and the                                        
P source je D P the the this hypothesis                                         
of the origins of Genesis Moses didn't                                          
write that what a stupid idea that Moses                                        
came up with this I mean that is old                                            
stuff that it's been rejected if this                                           
came from this source and that source                                           
hundreds and hundreds and hundreds of                                           
years after Moses was already dead it's                                         
all made up that's what the JD EP je de                                         
Parys their theory is it's all made up                                          
yeah these guys are trustworthy let's go                                        
with them well I say yeah these guys                                            
here they told us that we should go with                                        
this other text with their stamp of                                             
approval now the truth is the academics                                         
have proven themselves to be utterly                                            
untrustworthy so I can go with the                                              
academicians or I can go with the vast                                          
majority of the texts and of the people                                         
who received the text and their study                                           
now some some of us some people maybe I                                         
should even say can go one step further                                         
for the average person you that's that's                                        
really all you have time to do you say                                          
I'm just the professor's or I trust                                             
history and I trust the majority which                                          
one you're gonna go with if I were you                                          
I'd go with the majority now those who                                          
have the resources and the time and                                             
it'll take a lot of money because this                                          
has been put up on the top shelf because                                        
the a conditions don't want you to look                                         
at it but if you got lots of money and                                          
lots of time you can then go in and and                                         
look through all these and say okay is                                          
it supposed to be they or is it supposed                                        
to be he and you can then look at all of                                        
the now it's you're gonna get little                                            
notes like you know text p41                                                    
this this and that and what what and and                                        
you're then you're gonna have to study                                          



what Tex P 41 and 295 is and the alpha                                          
and all of these little codes that are                                          
gonna be given again it's been put on                                           
top shelf so that you the average reader                                        
can't have this because it's protected                                          
by the academics because you might mess                                         
it up so you could you can do all that                                          
study you can come and then say okay on                                         
this particular one there right or you                                          
can just say I'm gonna default and say                                          
I'm going to take the text that has been                                        
received by the church down through the                                         
ages even when they new text p41                                                
existed and there you're gonna be able                                          
to go take that as a default ah as for                                          
me and my house we're just gonna go with                                        
the Textus Receptus on another this but                                         
again I'll point out they said to me and                                        
he said to me one of those is God's Word                                        
one of those is not God's Word right did                                        
they say did he say I                                                           
oh I'll close with Robins concluding                                            
remark and that is why am I still using                                         
the nasbe yeah that's uh that's a good                                          
question                                                                        
okay let's move on and see Jamie up in                                          
Washington State I hear pastors using                                           
the reference to the power of God in a                                          
mystical magical manner to talk about to                                        
talk about this rather than as a                                                
practical reality many use Piper's                                              
verbage could you talk about this verse                                         
or phrase romans 1:16 for I'm not                                               
ashamed of the gospel for it is the                                             
power of God unto salvation to everyone                                         
that believeth to the Jew first and also                                        
to the Greek                                                                    
let's pull that up again Romans 1:16 a                                          
very familiar passage and what Jamie                                            
says again                                                                      
is the power of God I'm not ashamed of                                          
the gospel for it is the power of God                                           
unto salvation she says I hear them you                                         
talking about this in a mystical or a                                           
magical manner rather than practical                                            
reality so when we looked at look at                                            
this again here we go I am not ashamed                                          
of the gospel for it is the power of God                                        
power is if we come over here to the                                            
Greek it is this word Dunamis Dunamis                                           
and if we were to take and look up that                                         
word it is a mite mi ght kind of                                                
strength kind of word of course we get                                          
the word dynamite from this word power                                          
so it is the power of God unto salvation                                        
now I want us to look at a couple more                                          
things right here again in the middle                                           
column in the Greek for I am not ashamed                                        
I am not ashamed okay of the UN Gallion                                         
of the of the good news of glad tidings                                         
it says of Christ for the power of God                                          
it is I'm not ashamed of the gospel and                                         



let me show you something here here they                                        
say the the interlinear has translated                                          
this glad tidings that's not exactly                                            
right if you look down at the bottom of                                         
the screen right in the center if you                                           
were able to see that this is a singular                                        
so over here you have it correct the                                            
gospel the glad tidings it's a                                                  
collective it is a singular and that it                                         
the verb it is is also a singular the                                           
gospel it is the power of God unto                                              
salvation the gospel is the strength of                                         
God unto salvation now in a practical                                           
sense in practical reality what does                                            
this means that wherever the gospel is                                          
presented that gospel is the power of                                           
God unto salvation that is to say the                                           
gospel is the power not that when you                                           
have the gospel the power of God comes                                          
into work but the gospel itself can do                                          
that work that is to say if you can                                             
spread the gospel that anyone who hears                                         
it is able to be saved it is the power                                          
of God unto salvation so the tool that                                          
we need is not the mystical tool that                                           
the Calvinists like Piper would bring in                                        
or the magical tool that we present the                                         
gospel and hopefully the spirit then                                            
does a mystical work in a person's life                                         
and regenerates them that's not the the                                         
picture the Bible presents what the                                             
Bible presents is if we present the                                             
gospel then the gospel in and of itself                                         
is a complete package and the individual                                        
has the ability to place their faith                                            
then in the gospel the gospel that Jesus                                        
has become Lord of the Dead and the                                             
living through his death burial and                                             
resurrection he's become Lord both of                                           
the Dead and the living and now having                                          
died been buried risen again and living                                         
today as Lord of the Dead in the living                                         
he is able willing and able to offer                                            
anybody anywhere anytime the gift of                                            
salvation therefore what we need is not                                         
to be endued with power upon up from                                            
upon high but rather what we need is to                                         
proclaim the gospel and as we proclaim                                          
the gospel and we proclaim the gospel                                           
faithfully I think that people people                                           
are and will be saved                                                           
I think that the church really has                                              
gotten away from its belief that you can                                        
share the gospel and the gospel will                                            
save this is why people like Jamie's                                            
children go to remote villages and they                                         
translate the Word of God in order that                                         
they can share the Word of God which                                            
does not come back void and they can                                            
share it chronologically from the                                               
beginning up through the end and then                                           
the person is able to understand ah born                                        



in Utopia fell from that separated from                                         
a redeemer need a redeemer a redeemer is                                        
promised in the fullness of time a                                              
redeemer comes that Redeemer dies is                                            
buried rises again comes back as Lord                                           
both of the Dead and the living and now                                         
says I have restored the ability for you                                        
to have a relationship with God I choose                                        
not to hold your trespasses against you                                         
but to offer unto you the gift of life                                          
eternal life right here right now                                               
everybody not just certain people but                                           
everybody whether they're in the                                                
Philippines of Papua New Guinea or Taos                                         
New Mexico or Washington State whatever                                         
it is I am offering that by grace                                               
through faith not of works lest any man                                         
should boast                                                                    
what a beautiful less scenario their van                                        
down and Havasu City or the area thereof                                        
Arizona let's go with Acts chapter 9                                            
verse 15 is the word chosen in acts 9:15                                        
a different greek word than the other 29                                        
times used in the New Testament and if                                          
so then how the word chosen but the Lord                                        
said unto me go thy way for he is a                                             
chosen vessel now let's do two things                                           
here one obviously this is talking about                                        
Saul let's take the english word chosen                                         
and let's look it up in the Bible                                               
now I want to change one thing here                                             
instead of all passages we are going to                                         
look it up just in the New Testament and                                        
so we have 30 times that we have the                                            
word chosen the English word chosen in                                          
the New Testament now again remember we                                         
want to know is this a different word                                           
than the other time so I'm gonna show                                           
you a couple of tools to figure out on                                          
any word whether that's true if you've                                          
got the computer software look it up in                                         
English first in the New Testament if                                           
you're working with Greek and see how                                           
many times do you have that word in the                                         
English New Testament here again it is                                          
30 times now let's look that up by its                                          
Strong's Greek number which is a 1589                                           
you could do this with a Strong's                                               
Concordance you could do it with lagos                                          
Bible Software obviously a number of                                            
other sources and we have seven times                                           
okay that tells us let me put these                                             
side-by-side that tells us that there                                           
must be more than one word that can be                                          
translated as chosen we have at least                                           
two maybe many more and so here again in                                        
the middle these are all the English                                            
word chosen now I want you to see                                               
something over here on the left one time                                        
it is chosen and six times it is the                                            
word election and Paul uses it                                                  
interestingly all related to Israel                                             



Romans 9 10 and 11 and then he uses it                                          
one time in first Thessalonians and then                                        
Peter uses it one time so Paul's got it                                         
five times four of those times are in                                           
relation definitely to Israel one we                                            
would want to look at and first                                                 
Thessalonians then Peter uses it once                                           
and here God uses it of Saul speaking to                                        
Ananias telling him he is a chosen                                              
vessel now just looking at that it looks                                        
like that is the word elec elect he's an                                        
elect vessel                                                                    
we could look let's say let's check                                             
right here here we've got acts 9:15                                             
that's the one we looked at so the                                              
closest let's take X 1041 not to all the                                        
people but unto witnesses chosen before                                         
of God even to us who did eat and drink                                         
okay this is a different word chosen and                                        
if we were to look up this word it's it                                         
it it it has at its root higher here and                                        
it is to to raise the hand or to to vote                                        
for to point a little different than the                                        
word election there so yes it is a                                              
different word now another resource if I                                        
can reach right down here another                                               
resource you have your two dollar                                               
glasses you can use a critical lexicon                                          
and concordance to the English and Greek                                        
New Testament now you could take this                                           
put on your to dollar dispensation of                                           
publishing glasses and just come to the                                         
C's and we want to look up the CH and                                           
this again is just of the New Testament                                         
in this particular work here and there's                                        
choose choose chosen right down there on                                        
page 151 obviously you can't see that                                           
but on 151 it tells us right here there                                         
are one to two different words he says                                          
four chosen eclectus which is the one in                                        
acts chosen out preferred selected or                                           
the other one a clog a is a picking out                                         
selection made I'll choose                                                      
this Apple instead of that Apple so a an                                        
elected kind of or just you know hey I'm                                        
gonna pick this one and he goes then he                                         
gives both words and in those two words                                         
he talks about them a little bit and he                                         
talks about whether or not it has the                                           
article there and some of the things                                            
there then he gives a listing of all of                                         
the times in which that particular                                              
scripture is used or that particular                                            
word is used now almost all these are                                           
these are references in which it speaks                                         
of chosen or or choose or chosen and it                                         
will tell us which which of those words                                         
that is used and you can do the study                                           
that way on paper through Bullinger is                                          
very good critical lexicon and                                                  
concordance to the English and Greek New                                        
Testament this was actually one of his                                          



earlier works believe it or not                                                 
obviously took a long time I'm trying to                                        
remember 10 12 15 years for him to                                              
complete that work vines expository                                             
dictionaries another one that does the                                          
same kind of work so it is a different                                          
word the the word here let's go ahead                                           
and pull up in the Strong's the word                                            
chosen excuse me that's the Acts chapter                                        
10 - to choose to designate let's back                                          
up here and let's look up in acts 9:15                                          
the word chosen word number 15 89 rather                                        
than 4401 and we'll just pull it up                                             
seven occurrences tells you right there                                         
translated as election six times chosen                                         
once we saw that the art of picking out                                         
or choosing the act of God's free will                                          
by which before the foundation of the                                           
world he decreed his blessings to                                               
certain persons the                                                             
decree made from choice by which he                                             
determined to bless certain persons                                             
through Christ by grace alone                                                   
now that's Strong's and he leaned                                               
Calvinist as so many did back in those                                          
days I would really kind of disagree                                            
with much we've talked about before and                                         
maybe Dan was the one that asked the                                            
question before I'm not it for some                                             
reason that sounds right in Strong's all                                        
of this all right                                                               
see if I can highlight that better all                                          
of that where you start the number one                                          
and the number two and all that that is                                         
to be taken with a grain of salt what I                                         
do like is to follow first of all to be                                         
able to see okay it's used seven times                                          
even at that I can probably guess huh                                           
there's probably more than seven but                                            
then I like to follow the etymology word                                        
1589 comes from word 1586 here's word                                           
1586 and vert where 1586 comes from                                             
fifteen thirty seven and three thousand                                         
four that is it comes from act the                                              
prefix out of and the word three                                                
thousand for Lego out of out of speech                                          
you know I choose him Red Rover Red                                             
Rover since alright over for he is a                                            
chosen vessel unto me to bear my name                                           
before the Gentiles that word that's                                            
used in acts 9 does have to do with God                                         
calling out and saying this is the one                                          
that I want interesting that it's only                                          
used used those seven times there                                               
appreciate your question with that and                                          
I'm going to ask Nathan to find me the                                          
rest of dr. Tom's question right here I                                         
got part of that and we'll get the whole                                        
thing in there and we will well let's                                           
see there okay now I want                                                       
run over to Facebook here for our just a                                        
moment and let's see my friend Doyle who                                        



has such a good worldview says we have                                          
to remember the consequences of the fall                                        
I think this goes back to our very first                                        
question about blessings and curses we                                          
have to remember the consequences of the                                        
fall but even with the effects of the                                           
fall we Christians still have a                                                 
responsibility to act to occupy till                                            
Christ comes interesting the doyle                                              
mentions that i want to say something                                           
unrelated to that but yes so totally                                            
right we have again with the full                                               
revelation that we've got of God and the                                        
grace that he has given us and even the                                         
freedom that he's given us there is a                                           
natural world order that is under a                                             
curse by the way I spoke about this just                                        
this morning on the stand up for the                                            
truth broadcast and in that broadcast we                                        
were talking about worldviews if you                                            
want to go and pick up it may not be up                                         
yet but it will be within a couple hours                                        
or so usually they get it up their                                              
podcast and we were talking about                                               
various worldviews and I talked about                                           
the need to understand the world is                                             
fallen the world is under a curse and so                                        
a utopian worldview is going to be                                              
flawed from it's very beginning so here                                         
now what do was saying is yeah                                                  
understanding the rules of engagement                                           
that we have to have now you and I have                                         
a responsibility and this is one of the                                         
problems I know Doyle who was as a black                                        
man who used to be a police officer                                             
would totally agree with me on this and                                         
that is that what they're trying to do                                          
is propagate a worldview that says no my                                        
problem is not a fallen world and that I                                        
have to take responsibility my problem                                          
is that I'm oppressed and I need to to                                          
unite with those who are oppressed                                              
against the oppressors and                                                      
in my problems would go away the problem                                        
is that was just jumped from the frying                                         
pan into the fire when they have that                                           
kind of view now                                                                
Doyle mentions the passage of scripture                                         
that talks about occupy till I come                                             
a number of years ago and that this has                                         
probably been 20 years ago I'm just                                             
guessing going by memory the Southern                                           
Baptist Convention at its annual meeting                                        
always has a theme because this is                                              
required in the evangelical catechism                                           
that must have a theme when thou hast a                                         
meeting and its theme was occupy till I                                         
come                                                                            
just quoting that scripture from the                                            
King James occupy till I come and there                                         
was a big uproar from some of the                                               
Liberals within the convention of course                                        



who had the worldview that's just taken                                         
over today about how racist that was to                                         
have that those words of Christ occupy                                          
till I come                                                                     
so when you mention that I happen to see                                        
that matt says on Facebook also how                                             
would you define image of God it seems                                          
that this is the standard excuse for                                            
acceptance of sin in the SBC because                                            
we're all created in the image of God                                           
yeah you know this fella over here with                                         
his deviant ideas but he's created in                                           
the image of God you know I think to be                                         
created in the image of God first of all                                        
the word interestingly and we don't go                                          
with this too often but the                                                     
interestingly the word there the Hebrew                                         
word has to do with like a literal you                                          
can look at this and you see the image                                          
of God and it's it's actually you know                                          
thou shalt not make any graven images                                           
that is used there that this looks like                                         
that so when it says we're created in                                           
the image of God again I don't know that                                        
we can fully explain this but somehow we                                        
have to be able to say that when you                                            
look at me or another human being and                                           
you were if you were to look at God you                                         
would say hmm ah there's some                                                   
similarities there                                                              
Randy is in the image of God and you                                            
would begin to see that now I think it                                          
means much more than that but this is                                           
why you look in Ezekiel chapter 1 2 &amp; 3                                     
or you look in Revelation chapter 4 or 5                                        
excuse me 5 &amp; 6 4 &amp; 5 I'll get it right                                 
here and you wouldn't you see God guess                                         
what it looks like revelation 1 also it                                         
always comes to say I saw the image as                                          
of a man that is it's not a man but it's                                        
it looks like a man and it goes both                                            
ways so one of the things about man                                             
being made in the image of God is that                                          
somehow the form of what we are is as                                           
the form of God interesting I don't know                                        
how all that works I think this is one                                          
of the reasons though that the human                                            
form is is really kind of the ultimate                                          
artwork and there's basically nothing                                           
more beautiful than this because it's                                           
the image of God now I think that on a                                          
more practical sense it really also                                             
means that we have the capacities that                                          
God has not necessarily the abilities                                           
that God has but we have the capacity                                           
the moral capacity for example the                                              
spiritual capacity that we have so                                              
someone who has adopted some deviant                                            
behavior are they in the image of God                                           
yes they are but does that mean that we                                         
excuse behavior absolutely not what it                                          
means I mean Adam when he ate from the                                          



fruit of the tree of the garden he was                                          
in the image of God before he was in the                                        
image of God after he was in the image                                          
of God and he took the capacity in the                                          
image of God he misused it he used it in                                        
a such a way that was dishonouring to                                           
God but yeah he was in the image of God                                         
every human being is in the image of God                                        
I I see no connection whatsoever to                                             
excuse any kind of sinful behavior I am                                         
in fact I think you know the                                                    
that we're able to have a sinful                                                
behavior is because we're in the image                                          
of God you know really for you know I                                           
got a little dog at home and you                                                
probably do too and that dog misbehaves                                         
sometimes and is that sinful no it's not                                        
sinful                                                                          
now if I misbehave it might be sinful                                           
because I can send my dog can't really                                          
sin                                                                             
Nathan's dog killed a chipmunk the other                                        
day murderer dog of yours my dog's never                                        
done such a thing if it's it's a natural                                        
instinct is what that dog did now                                               
what somebody with deviant behavior does                                        
is not a natural instinct it is a sinful                                        
desire that they are fulfilling                                                 
appreciate the question that you give                                           
Matt thank you okay now back to dr. Tom                                         
I listened to your teachings on                                                 
Galatians five and six and your overview                                        
it was wonderful                                                                
well thank you but could you please                                             
explain Genesis six seventeen and                                               
eighteen about bearing in the body the                                          
marks of the Lord well let's see if I                                           
can do that Galatians 6 beginning in                                            
verse 17 and again it says from                                                 
henceforth let no man trouble me for I                                          
bear in my body the marks of the Lord                                           
Jesus brethren the grace of our Lord                                            
Jesus be with your spirit amen now I'm                                          
going to say something off the top of my                                        
mind then I'm gonna go look at my notes                                         
here in just a moment and see if I agree                                        
with myself how's that now because                                              
certainly as you as dr. Tom mentions and                                        
Cambodia we have recently studied this                                          
recently in the matter of a few months                                          
ago now what does Paul mean when he says                                        
I bear in my body the marks of                                                  
the Lord Jesus I think he is talking                                            
about physical marks not some kind of                                           
marks that you and I get when we accept                                         
Jesus Christ as our Lord and Savior we                                          
received the marks in our body not at                                           
all                                                                             
you and I have no physical marks in our                                         
body that are a result of receiving                                             
Jesus Christ                                                                    
you get into the book of Revelation and                                         



there are 144,000 who are going to be                                           
sealed with the seal of God on their                                            
forehead I think that is a literal mark                                         
of some some point that that people are                                         
going to be able to look and say yes on                                         
his forehead he has the marks I've got                                          
more room for it than some of the rest                                          
of you but I plan to be raptured by then                                        
so there are physical marks of the                                              
hundred and forty-four thousand Paul had                                        
physical marks his were very different                                          
from that of the hundred and forty four                                         
thousand and I have no physical marks of                                        
the Lord Jesus Christ now what is Paul                                          
referring to I think he's speaking a                                            
little bit sarcastically here I think                                           
sarcasm would be the correct term he is                                         
going against and arguing against the                                           
Judaizers the Judaizers wanted you to                                           
have a mark in the flesh to show that                                           
you were gods                                                                   
living under his covenant and the mark                                          
of the flesh of course that you were                                            
gods living under his covenant with                                             
circumcision and so they wanted                                                 
literally for there to be a mark in the                                         
flesh a cut in the flesh that did that                                          
that displayed that you were intimately                                         
under the covenant with God and that's                                          
what the Judaizers were insisting on for                                        
the Gentiles the Jews already had that                                          
anyway they were insisting on it for the                                        
Gentiles Paul was saying this is not at                                         
all required of the Gentiles because the                                        
Gentiles in grace are not under that                                            
covenant and why in the world would they                                        
need the mark of that covenant now here                                         
I think he comes along sarcastically                                            
and I think that he he says if I can put                                        
it rather bluntly I think he says I am a                                        
Jew I've already got circumcision but in                                        
addition to that I've got the marks on                                          
my back of Jesus Christ I would rather                                          
have the marks that I have than some                                            
spiritual brownie points that you guys                                          
are trying to get what he's saying is I                                         
have moral authority to be able to come                                         
and bring this now let's check that and                                         
check this word marks that's what I                                             
thought stigma is the word we get the                                           
word stigma but the word stigmata stigma                                        
I think that if we were to look that                                            
word up in the Oxford English Dictionary                                        
let's just try it it's probably going to                                        
tell us yeah number one a mark made upon                                        
the skin by burning with a hot iron                                             
rarely by cutting or picking as a token                                         
of infamy or objection a brand ok stigma                                        
the brand mark so I've got the marks the                                        
brand marks of being a Christian now                                            
obviously later it came that if you had                                         
the stigma then there was a stigma about                                        



you and the word came to have a                                                 
different meaning in modern English and                                         
I'm sure that we could in fact I see it                                         
right here number two figurative a mark                                         
of disguise or infamy a distinguishing                                          
mark probably yeah the more we work our                                         
way down the screen there the more it                                           
would tell us how it's used today but it                                        
originally that's what the stigma was a                                         
a a mark made upon the skin so here                                             
again I have in my body                                                         
the stigma because stigma was a physical                                        
mark is what it meant now let's look up                                         
Strong's Concordance again just to see                                          
what it has to say                                                              
Maur and it's only used this one time so                                        
it's not gonna be of much help but a                                            
mark pricked in or branded upon the body                                        
two ancient oriental usage slaves and                                           
soldiers bore the name or the stamp of                                          
their master or commander branded or                                            
pricked cut into their bodies to                                                
indicate what master general they belong                                        
to so here he's saying we would use it                                          
today and you know the cattle business                                          
you know we would brand that cow to say                                         
this one belongs to the lazy our ranch                                          
and give us the picture so I have in my                                         
body the brand of Jesus now I think                                             
again he was he's certainly not teaching                                        
that we need to you know get a tattoo or                                        
anything like that to show that we                                              
belong to Jesus what he's showing is                                            
look fellas I have gone on the line here                                        
I have been beaten for this and carried                                         
out and I think probably we would look                                          
and pulling up some of the references                                           
here for as the sufferings of Christ                                            
abound in us so our consolation abounded                                        
in Christ yeah here's the one I was                                             
thinking of are they ministers of Christ                                        
I speak like a fool I'm more in                                                 
labourers more abundant in stripes above                                        
all measure in prisons                                                          
you know beaten with rods stone that's                                          
what he's referring to there now I do                                           
want to pull up my notes as I said I                                            
would and let's just double check to see                                        
what I previously had to say and I said                                         
in the middle the statement henceforth                                          
let no man trouble me he seems to say                                           
I've said my piece I've made my mind I                                          
won't dwell on this any longer                                                  
sometimes it's liberating to come to a                                          
place where we reject doubtful                                                  
disputations Paul doesn't need nor                                              
require any of the marks of the flesh                                           
for he has the marks of the Lord Jesus                                          
Christ likely a reference to physical                                           
scars of his persecution as one who                                             
shared the mystery and like the                                                 
Judaizers to                                                                    



to envision Paul's March seek second                                            
Corinthians chapter 11 and then he                                              
closes the letter with a prayer so I do                                         
think he's speaking of those marks there                                        
I think again speaking slightly                                                 
sarcastically again I'm not sure if                                             
that's the exact word that should be                                            
used there but saying look I've I've got                                        
more marks than you got you've got one I                                        
let's see Greg says does your dog bite                                          
no my dog doesn't bite I thought you                                            
said that dog was sorry anytime you put                                         
a question mark it picks it up and                                              
throws it into my cue and there's where                                         
we where we have uh-huh yeah Nathan if                                          
you could get the dog to go after bats                                          
instead of chipmunks that would be                                              
better from is it's a miniature                                                 
dachshund I don't know if it could ever                                         
get up there high enough for those of                                           
you who are on Facebook you have seen                                           
our bat hunting expedition in which the                                         
dog was absolutely no help through all                                          
of that but he's a chipmunk killer yeah                                         
definitely a chipmunk killer ah let's                                           
see I've got I've got a moment for                                              
another question if any of you have a                                           
question let's take that but let me also                                        
say that I think today's the last day if                                        
not just getting close to the last day                                          
where you can get the naked communists                                          
for 25% off just go to dispensational                                           
publishing a calm and put that in there                                         
20 dollars and 21 cents and we will get                                         
that sent off to you always appreciate                                          
you buying a book from time to time and                                         
I would love to see you in Branson Labor                                        
Day weekend I think this week a this                                            
year is September 4th through the 7th                                           
and would be a blessing for you for us                                          
too                                                                             
gather on that and I wonder how how are                                         
things happening in your part of the                                            
world as it relates to Chico vyd and the                                        
increase of things that we have there                                           
are we are you going to church what's                                           
happening are they closing down your                                            
town let me tell you something that's                                           
happening in my town just came up on                                            
Facebook here about 14 hours ago and                                            
that is let's see the town of Taos                                              
holding a special meeting on Tuesday a                                          
resolution to make social distancing and                                        
wearing face coverings mandatory for all                                        
businesses all employees all customers                                          
all visitors under the town's Municipal                                         
Code look at that                                                               
okay you got masks and let's see we will                                        
be patrolling to enforce it giving out                                          
masks and warnings on a first offense                                           
and citations to appear in court on a                                           
subsequent event please pray for me                                             



trying to do this sooner but the state                                          
had reserved the rights to be the only                                          
one to enforce state orders and                                                 
preempted local governments till now                                            
from doing it public health orders of                                           
our own but the state hasn't been                                               
enforcing them well enough it's one of                                          
the strongest in the country actually                                           
but anyway and it goes on to talk about                                         
how those Texans are come and bring in                                          
the covet over here into pristine and                                           
pure New Mexico there'll be a hotline                                           
posted up I'd like to I'd like to report                                        
a violation                                                                     
I saw someone only four feet from                                               
another person four feet from the                                               
cashier police please send them in we'll                                        
have to send a social worker is your                                            
town as crazy as my town just wondering                                         
yeah just wondering you know it                                                 
it does say in this particular again                                            
this is someone's coming it could be                                            
totally incorrect but let's see this                                            
special meeting and it's emergency                                              
Proclamation and public health emergency                                        
resolution to make social distancing and                                        
wearing face masks coverings mandatory                                          
so then it goes on to talk about face                                           
masks but if social distancing is                                               
mandatory do we all have to get our                                             
measuring rod out do we have a yardstick                                        
over there you know put put two yard                                            
sticks together and go around because                                           
it's mandatory gotta have six of these                                          
six of these between us and so what if                                          
the policeman gets closer than six foot                                         
to me breaking the code sir breaking the                                        
code what if the mayor what what if in                                          
the town council ah they're probably                                            
going to be online I don't know but                                             
anyway we'll we'll make it through                                              
won't we we'll make it through there we                                         
go and glad you could join us for ask                                           
the theologian today I hope you'll come                                         
see us at route 66 where we're safe                                             
we're six feet from each other we got                                           
our nose covered everything's good                                              
ladies and gentlemen and glad to have                                           
you I look forward to seeing you next                                           
time also on ask of the theologian which                                        
will be tomorrow morning at 10:00 a.m.                                          
we'll have a delightful time right here                                         
in Taos New Mexico may be coming to you                                         
from the local jail we'll see and it                                            
will be good and we're safe six foot and                                        
got a band                                                                      
my friends come see us Randy white                                              
ministries dot o-r-g you're a blessing                                          
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


